12/8/21, 1:27 PM BoardDocs® Pro

### SCHOOL BOARD WORKSHOP (Tuesday, December 7, 2021)

Generated by Sarah Wilcox on Tuesday, December 7, 2021

#### **Members** present

Bill Mignon, Kelly Barrera, Bev Slough, Anthony Coleman, Patrick Canan

# Meeting called to order at 9 AM

# A. Meeting Opening

- 1. Call to Order by School Board Chair
- 2. Roll Call by Superintendent of Schools

## B. Opening Comments by the School Board and Superintendent

Bev Slough addressed the community concerns regarding National School Board's Association (NSBA). She stated as of December 1, Florida School Board Association (FSBA) is no longer associated with NSBA and she has resigned from her position on the NSBA board.

Kelly Barrera addressed the school shooting in Michigan. She shared that as this raises concerns for safety all around, she is appreciative of the dedication and hard work of the SJCSD YROs and SJC law enforcement as they continue their quality safety protocol and relationships with schools and the community. Mrs. Barrera stated this creates safe environments and puts her at ease because of their diligent work and care.

Bill Mignon thanked Michael Strausbaugh and Paul Abbatinozzi for their hard work regarding protection and safety of students and staff in SJCSD. He wished Mrs. Slough a happy birthday.

Tim Forson wished Mrs. Slough a happy birthday and shared he appreciated her leadership. He shared thoughts about the school shooting in Michigan. Mr. Forson thanked SJCSD safety staff for their diligent work. He proposed changing the January 11, 2022 board meeting to 6 PM. The board members agreed.

### C. Workshop Topics

- 1. Facilities Update presented by Paul Rose, Executive Director for Facilities and Operations; and Frank Cervasio, Executive Director for Facilities and Construction
- 2. Transportation Update presented by Paul Rose, Executive Director for Facilities and Operations; Al Pantano, Director for Transportation; and Logan Lowery, Assistant Director for Transportation
- 3. American Rescue Plan Survey Results presented by Wayne King, Associate Superintendent for Accountability and Intervention Services
- 4. Professional Development Certification Program presented by Cathy Hutchins, Associate Superintendent for Human Resources; Valerie Etienne-Leveille, Administrator on Assignment; and Lisa Haas, Administrator on Assignment
- 5. Mental Health Assistance Allocation presented by Kyle Dresback, Associate Superintendent for Student Support Services
- 6. 2022 Legislative Platform presented by Colin Kirkland, Director for Policy and Government Relations

12/8/21, 1:27 PM BoardDocs® Pro

7. Redistricting 2021 presented by Nicole Cubbedge, Executive Director for Planning and Government Relations

- 8. Twin Creeks Bus Depot Site presented by Nicole Cubbedge, Executive Director for Planning and Government Relations
- 9. 2021-22 Five-Year District Facilities Work Plan presented by Nicole Cubbedge, Executive Director for Planning and Government Relations
- D. Public Comment
  There was no public comment.
- E. Closing Comments by the School Board and Superintendent

Kelly Barrera thanked the presenters for their efforts and information presented.

Bev Slough thanked Wayne King for a comprehensive ESSER report. She shared her appreciation for the conversation regarding redistricting.

Patrick Canan welcomed Mr. Mignon as chair and recognized this as his last year as a board member.

Tim Forson thanked the board for their patience getting through the workshop's long meeting. He stated these items are related to action items at the December 14 board meeting. Mr. Forson shared there were no items on the workshop agenda for the Jan 4 workshop and asked if that workshop could be canceled. The board members agreed.

F. Adjournment at 1:38 p.m.